
CONCLUSIONS FROM THE COMMISSION OF DEFENCE AT THE CONFERENCE 
"THE RIGHT TO SELF-DETERMINATION: JURIDICAL ANALYSIS",held at the Bar 
Association of Barcelona, on 31st January 2014. 

1.- The right to self-determination of the peoples is a fundamental and universal right 
recognized in treaties ratified by the Spanish State, which thus are part of the legality in 
force.

2.- Throughout the 20th century, the right to self-determination has been expressed in 
two  ways:  as  right  recognized  to  peoples  and  countries  subject  to  a  colonial 
domination,  and  as  Human  Right  of  collective  character,  attributed  to  all  peoples 
without distinction.

3.-That dual approach allows its application in cases where, although the situation of 
colonial  subjection  does  not  exist,  there  is  a  repeated  disregard  or  denial  of  the 
linguistic, juridical and national personality of a people, or when there is a clear and 
democratic majoritarian will to exercise it.

4.-  The  right  to  self-determination  includes  the  right  to  secession,  negotiated  or 
unilateral,  and other alternatives, such as free association or integration into a pre-
existing State.

5.-  Strong,  historical  and  self-identification  reasons  exist  in  order  to  consider  the 
Catalan People as a subject holder of the right to self-determination. This is how the 
Catalan Parliament repeatedly and through-qualified majorities, has understood it. To 
declare  that  the right  to  self-determination  exists  and that  the Catalan People is  a 
legitimized subject  holder  of  this  right,  is  not  a  political  demonstration  in  favour  of 
Independence; it is an unquestionable juridical reality.

6.- The right to be asked to decide, to be consulted about its own future, is an up-dating 
of  the  right  to  self-determination  and  an  expression  of  the  democratic  principle 
recognized in a great deal of the modern Constitutions, including the Spanish one.

7.-  They  are  different  legal  ways,  within  the  constitutional  framework  in  force,  to 
conduct an inquiry upon self-determination in Catalonia. To the repeated exigency of 
the  Catalan  institutions,  a  Government  committed  with  the  democratic  principle, 
constitutionally recognized, has the duty to make it possible.

8.- The refusal to accomplish that duty opens to the People of Catalonia, the possibility 
to  appeal  to  the  International  Community  to  enforce  the  inalienable  right  to  freely 
determine its future.
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